


Blue Ridge Fire Department Auxiliary     DRAFT

Minutes for September 7, 2024 Meeting 

In Attendance: Karol Cannizzaro, Rogene Clark, Cindy Duca,  JoAnn Erwin, Karen Foster, Jerilyn Grant, Linda Hammer, Laurie Hawke, Donna Hawkins, Cindy Krah, Susie Lutz, Janet McMinn, Vicky Scott, Bill Unhock, Beverly Westgaard


1.  Meeting was called to order at: 10:03 AM by Chair Linda Hammer who expressed appreciation for everyone’s hard work this year.

2. The minutes were read for the August 3, 2024  meeting.

a. Beverly moved, and Susie 2nd motion to approve the minutes.
b. The minutes were approved as read

3. Financial Report:  Bill Unhock—very thorough, detailed repor
i. Total is $78,317
ii.  Approved donations $19,500 for the Engine turret, $10,000 for miscellaneous equipment for the Engine
iii. Balance after donations = $48,817
iv. Suzie moved, and Beverly seconded approval of the Financial Report
v. Motion was approved


4.  Old Business:
 
a. Labor Day 8.31.24 Arts and Crafts Sale Recap

Bake sale—Karen and Janet; vouchers worked out well. Did well.  Pie Silent Auction went well: 5 pies, worth doing again. Pies are always popular, Banana bread too.  Half sale began about 10:30 or 11:00, not much left.  Cupcakes sometimes do well, sometimes not. One gluten-free bread.
Firedog Café
Breakfast—Cindy and Cindy;  went well, some glitches, many helped. Very organized. A new person even came to help, and Barb Unhock.  Both Cindys are willing to help next year!  Thank you very much!
Lunch –Linda  Appreciate the help she had from everyone
Raffle—Karol--$4099 total for the year, best since 2014.
Prizes and donations—Becky –Did well gathering all prizes. Need better clarity on who won what. Joann will help! 
Vendors—Linda—3 new ones, and a Farmer’s Market which usually meets at the Community Center every Saturday.  Local folks, Great additional draw
Coffee—Laurie  Cold weather increased sales
Cashiers/Paypal—Jerilyn—went well. Extra boxes might improve cash handling. Separate denominations for the cash counter.  Extra help would be appreciated for breaks, etc.
Red Hot Mama’s –Suzie and Vicky  --Set up was smooth, firefighters really helped.  Vicky has a list of good things and things to improve.  Cornhole boards didn’t go as well as before, perhaps oversaturation?
Clowns will go outside, where the trailer is, near the tables for FireDog. Will have set times.
Maybe RHM should set up in rows as opposed to more random layout.  Increase flow, but still maintain separation from the vendors.
Items: marshmallow guns, ouch pouches, more children’s stuff including bracelets,  children’s craft aprons, hanging dish towels, Cozies, like for bowls and plates too, dog capes.  Patti Byk sold her cards and donated $121 to the Auxiliary.
T-shirts sold really well, especially the sweatshirts  Kids t-shirts have been requested, considering small # for next year.

5. New Business:
a. Requests from Chief Paine should be in hand before May meeting
b. Nominations and Elections of Officers
i. Cindy K. is willing to be Secretary
1. Meetings are May-September, can call in, be recorded.
2. Laurie moved and Joann 2nd motion to nominate Cindy K for Secretary
3. Motion passed unanimously for Cindy K to take over as Secretary
ii. No one volunteered for the other positions open.
iii. Linda asked for someone to step up to co-chair so that she can mentor
iv. Beverly volunteered to help whenever she can.
v. If someone volunteered to take over for lunch, it would be a big help.
1. Karol volunteered to help with sodas again.
vi. Becky requests donations from Walmart, Costco, Sams…grocery help
c. Annual Financial Review---need 3 volunteers and the treasurer.
i. Linda, Karol, Laurie

6. Other:
a. Raffle quilt for ‘25…have a $30 cash donation for materials for ’25.  Consensus is to use it toward whatever need to purchase for ’25 raffle quilt.
b. Need frame for a picture of firefighters.
c. Clock was donated by Quinn for either Silent Auction or Raffle.


7. Meeting was adjourned at: 11:09 by Chair Linda Hammer


8. Next Meeting:   May 3,2025 at 10:00AM


Respectfully submitted, Laurie Hawke, Secretary












	



